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HOUSING CRISIS WORKING GROUP 
 

Contact:   
Lay members: Carl Braginsky - St. Michael and All Angels, Portland; Jan Childs – St. 
John the Evangelist, Milwaukie; Cass Cole – St. David of Wales, Portland; Sara 
Jameson – St. Martin, Lebanon. Clergy Members: The Rev’d Jennifer Creswell – St. 
Andrew, Portland; The Rev’d Sara Fischer (first year only 2022–2023) – Sts Peter and 
Paul, Portland 

 
Activities Report: 
The Working Group completed its two-year charge in June 2024.  At that time, we 
provided Bishop Diana a closing letter, a timeline of the work completed with some 
suggestions for next steps the Diocese could take and the discernment handout that 
congregations could use to help them consider ways they might move forward to 
discern how to live into their gospel values and answer the question “What would 
Jesus do?” 
 
Expenditures 
None 
 
2024 Goals Progress 

• Due to the departure of Ali Gannett, only one “housing success story” video was 
produced and distributed via the Diocesan Digest, a feature on the work underway 
at St. John the Divine in Springfield.  The Zoom workshop to follow up on the 
video series did not occur. 

• Completed the document “Ideas for How a Congregation Might Begin to Discern 
its Ministry to its Neighbors,”  

• Completed the attached Summary of Work Completed and Next Steps 
 
We offer our sincere thanks for the opportunity Bishop Diana provided us to explore, 
pray, consider and discern ways that the Episcopal Church in Western Oregon might 
further live into Jesus’s command to love our neighbors – especially those without 
stable housing.   
 






